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CITY OF PONDERAY
REGULAR
MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 8th  2018
MAYOR STEVE GEIGER CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 6:00 P.M.

PRESENT: MAYOR STEVE GEIGER, COUNCILMEMBER ENGEL, COUNCIL MEMBER KUNZEMAN, COUNCILMEMBER THOMPSON, COUNCILMEMBER OSBORNE 
ALSO PRESENT: CHIEF CORNELIUS, CLERK WARREN
ABSENT: ATTORNEY MARSHALL, PLANNER BRUBAKER,  ENGINEER LARSON, 

THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE WAS RECITED.
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST AND/OR DISCLOSURES: 

Mayor Geiger acknowledged conflict of interest and disclosures statement.
AMEND AGENDA:  Motion to add D. Police report to the consent agenda 
Councilmember Engel/Kunzeman.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved.     

Mayor thanked Councilmember Engel for her time and effort for the last two years.  
CONSENT AGENDA:  


A. Approve Council minutes for Dec. 180th, regular council meeting


B. Approve Bills in the amount of $15,148.06 

C. Acknowledge Treasurers Report

D. Acknowledge Police Report
Motion to approve consent agenda 
Councilmember Thompson/Osborn.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved.     
Swearing in for Phil McNearney and Kathy Osborne for four years as Council Member.

Motion to approve Council Member Gary Kunzeman as council president. 
Councilmember Osborne/Thompson.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved.     

DEPARTMENT REPORTS/UPDATES: 
MAYOR: Mayor will be gone from Jan. 12th through 27th. 

Pend Oreille Bay Trail makers have not been put up yet.  The intentions were to get it done after the last meeting and we had a good amount of snow and did not get it done.  He apologized for it not being done but as soon as we can get to it we will get it done. He asked about markers on the Sand Creek trail, do we want/need them?  Emergency responders use highway mile markers now.   It would be wonderful to get them on the Sand Creek trail as well.  

Mayor would like everyone to build a new set of goals. What we feel are the best priorities for the City. 


We have had the field of Dreams property for eight to ten years and we do not have any kind of action plan.  He has been thinking that we need to have some kind of a plan for the fifty acres.  

Mayor has pulled out the bids for the carport and will be getting in touch with some contractors.  

CLERK:  Bed Tax report is seventeen thousand  five hundred eight dollars and eighty two cents over last year ($17,508.82).
POLICE: Office Deal is now back to work and Kevin Harlor will be starting post Jan. 22nd.   Chief has been talking to Marcus from Bonner County and our police department computer system is out of date.  We need to update computers and programs.  He will be upgrading as much as possible within the budget.  

There are issues with the snow plowing, there are a couple places that are not getting done. There is a section of sidewalk between the Goodwill and where the new trail cuts over to Triangle Drive by the apartments that has not been plowed.  Clerk Warren mentioned that this one snowfall (Jan 20th) cost us about fifteen hundred dollars ($1,500.00) for plowing and shoveling.  
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Brad Mitton-Ponderay-said that Lipperts Excavation are at the S&W today putting in a new sewer line.  Mayor said that he had received an e-mail from Mr. Wasick stating that the dumpster will be removed as soon as it is full one final time. 
Councilmember Kunzeman/McNearney to adjourn.  All in favor. 
Meeting adjourned 6:18 p.m.  
_______________________________
                                  ____________________________
City Clerk/Treasurer Su Warren  


Mayor Steve Geiger
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